
Chapter  3

Shen Hanwei's words were undoubtedly like a clap of thunder, and the atmosphere in the living room instantly
dropped.

Liu Meifeng was extremely surprised, and Qin Changkun's face was full of shock.

Only Qin Hongling was flustered and confused. "What... what are you talking about?"

Everyone thought they had heard it wrong.

"Last night..."

However, Shen Hanwei told them everything that had happened last night.

And it included the fact that Lin Feng had been beaten up by them because of trying to get the jade pendant back...

"How could this be?"

Hearing this, Qin Ruoxian's pretty face froze and she was shocked.

Just as Shen Hanwei continued and talk about how they had le  Lin Feng in the park, Qin Hongling could no longer
stand listening to him.

"Id*ot."

She stepped forward and slapped Shen Hanwei in the face. "Shut up!"

With a hard slap, Shen Hanwei immediately sobered up.

He covered his right cheek in pain, his mind in a mess. "What, what have I done?"

"Don't you know what you've said just now?"

Qin Hongling glared at him and cursed in her heart, "This id*ot, why did he tell them all that?"

Shen Hanwei spoke the truth, and it was definitely more convincing than Lin Feng's words.

"This is the truth you all wanted."

Lin Feng scanned the crowd and asked coldly, "Are you satisfied?"

The truth?

At this time, Shen Hanwei felt a little dizzy. It seemed that in a daze, he had told them about what had happened
last night without knowing.

Noticing that there was something wrong with everyone's expressions, Shen Hanwei immediately understood
something. His face turned red and he was too embarrassed to speak.

Qin Ruoxian looked helpless. Looking at the red mark on Lin Feng's face, she felt guilty.

Whereas Qin Changkun blushed and felt extremely embarrassed. He looked at Liu Meifeng and eventually chose to
remain silent.

"Lin Feng, what are you talking about!"

Faced with Lin Feng's question, Liu Meifeng was furious and her expression was extremely ugly.

She had wanted to take this opportunity to chase Lin Feng out of the house, but she did not expect things to turn
around like this.

It backfired!

She pointed angrily at Lin Feng and said, "Even if you didn't steal it, you are to be blamed as well."

"Didn't you use your eyes properly?"

"Didn't you have a brain?"

"Didn't you know how to stop Xiaohui?"

"What else can you do if you can't even protect a jade pendant?"

Instead of blaming Shen Hanwei, she pushed all the blame to Lin Feng.

To her, Lin Feng was nothing more than a useless live-in son-in-law.

But Shen Hanwei was not only one of the share holders, but also had made a lot of contributions to the company.

At this time, how could Liu Meifeng blame Shen Hanwei because of Lin Feng?

"Mom, stop arguing!"

Qin Ruoxian also felt that her mother had gone too far and quickly stopped her.

Then she took a deep breath and looked at Shen Hanwei. "No matter what, you owe Lin Feng an apology."

"An apology?"

Shen Hanwei was a little surprised at first, and then he sneered. "Ruoxian, are you kidding me?"

"You want me to apologize to this loser?"

With Liu Meifeng's support, he became more confident. "Yes, Xiaohui did take the jade pendant, but so what?"

"Xiaohui is still a child. He just wants to play with it."

He spread out his hands and looked indifferent. "I can just return it to you if you want."

"But what about him?"

Shen Hanwei pointed at Lin Feng and said indignantly, "He clearly knows that Xiaohui is still a child and shouldn't
be blamed, but he still snatched the jade pendant from him."

"This kind of behavior not only frightened Xiaohui, but also made others mistakenly think that my son is a thief."

"You scared my child and ruined my reputation. Shouldn't you be taught a lesson?"

"Why do I have to apologize instead?"

Not only did he not feel that he was in the wrong, but he also thought that he was the victim. It was really annoying.

"You're being unreasonable!"

Lin Feng was so angry that he gnashed his teeth. "You hit me for no reason, and then you framed me. Shouldn't you
apologize to me?"

"Why should I apologize?"

Liu Meifeng glared at Lin Feng angrily. "You live in my house for free. The Qin family has raised you and your mother
for two years and yet you can't bear any grievance?"

"Besides, we didn't see what happened last night at all. No one can prove anything."

"However, you were rude to me just now, we saw it with our own eyes. so hurry up, kneel down and apologize."

Her expression was fierce and she did not give Lin Feng the slightest bit of face. "Otherwise, you'll have to get out of
the Qin family!"

In Liu Meifeng's view, Lin Feng should endure all the injustice and oppression. If he had even the slightest bit of
resistance, he would have to be punished.

Shen Hanwei clenched his fists and his playful smile grew even wider. "Humph, before he gets lost, I'm going to beat
him back like how he did me!"

At this time, no one noticed that Qin Hongling, who was sitting on the sofa, staggered to her feet. Something was
wrong.

Lin Feng did not speak. He just stared at Qin Ruoxian, hoping that she could say something fair.

He was not afraid of falling out with Liu Meifeng and Shen Hanwei. He also knew that he would sooner or later be
unable to bear it and leave the Qin family.

But at this moment, he hoped that Qin Ruoxian could stand on his side for once.

"Enough, stop arguing."

Qin Ruoxian looked at Lin Feng, and there was a little guilt in her helpless eyes.

"Lin Feng, please apologize to my mom."

"No matter what, she's an elder. You shouldn't be rude to her."

Qin Ruoxian knew that Lin Feng didn't do anything wrong, but it was easier if he apologized and solved the problem.

She believed that Lin Feng, as a man, should be able to do it, rather than being petty.

Qin Changkun sighed and echoed, "Lin Feng, just apologize."

Then Lin Feng smiled faintly and shook his head in disappointment. "I won't apologize, let alone kneel!"

"Alright then!"

Shen Hanwei clenched his fists and stepped forward. "Then you deserve to be beaten!"

A er that, he raised his hand and was about to slap Lin Feng.

"Thud!"

Before he could slap him, Qin Hongling suddenly fell to the ground!

"Swoosh!" Lin Feng was quick-witted and quickly caught hold of her.

However, at this moment, Qin Hongling had a twisted expression, and her entire body was twitching. White foam
even flowed out from the corners of her mouth!

Everyone was stunned on the spot.

"Hongling!'' Shen Hanwei yelled and immediately rushed over to hold her down.

He shouted, "Call the ambulance, quick!"

Qin Ruoxian made the emergency call in a hurry.

Seeing what was hppening, Qin Changkun and his wife were flustered.

Then, Lin Feng looked at Qin Hongling. He hesitated for a moment before putting his palm on her forehead.

Compared to the problems they had between them, her life was more important.

Right a er that, Lin Feng knew the cause of her illness. She had always been too emotional and always furious,
resulting in a stroke.

It could be cured by the use of the Taichi Concentration Needles or his Innate True Qi.

But at this moment, he didn't have enough of his Innate True Qi!

It seemed that there was only one way... The next moment, Lin Feng pressed his right palm on the top of Qin
Hongling's head, while his le  palm pressed above her belly button, the area close to her liver.

He pressed slightly with his right hand and rubbed circles with his le  palm. Then, wisps of his Qi slowly flowed out
from between his fingers.

The first chapter of the Xuantian Sutra, the Tai Yi Massage.

This should cure her.

"Lin Feng, what are you doing?"

Shen Hanwei saw that Lin Feng was grabbing his wife's head and that his le  hand was touching her breast from
time to time, so he immediately pushed him away from her.

"You b*stard! How dare you do such a shameless thing to Hongling! You are worse than an animal!"

Liu Meifeng gritted her teeth and said, "You beast. You've been caught red-handed!"

"Lin Feng, you..."

Qin Ruoxian, who had just hung up the phone, also saw Lin Feng's action. For a moment, she was ashamed and
angry. "Don't mess around!"

"Mess around? He's obviously taking advantage of her!"

Liu Meifeng seized the opportunity to make things worse for Lin Feng. "Ruoxian, now you know just how disgusting
he is."

"He even took advantage of your cousin. He's worse than a beast!"

In their eyes, Lin Feng had taken advantage of Qin Hongling, nothing else.

"I was just trying to save her."

Lin Feng ignored the others and only stared at Qin Ruoxian intently. If she also felt that he was taking advantage of
Qin Hongling, then he would not bother explaining.

"Save her? Do you think you're a doctor?"

Qin Ruoxian glared at Lin Feng, but she still defended him, "Mom, Lin Feng is not the kind of person you think he is."

"He just wanted to save her. His intention was good."

Qin Ruoxian knew that very well because she had been living in the same room as Lin Feng for two years. He was
rather well-behaved, and she still trusted him in this aspect.

Yet at the same time, she was also very angry with Lin Feng's impulse to take action without thinking.

"Save her?"

"Do you think he's a doctor?"

Naturally, Shen Hanwei did not believe what she had said. He roared, "If anything happens to Hongling, I'll make
him pay with his life!"

"What he had done is too much. We Qin family can't afford to keep him here!"

Liu Meifeng even chased Lin Feng away as if he was a fly. "Shoo!"

Lin Feng sneered and didn't even want to explain himself. "If I hadn't done that, she would die on the way to the
hospital!"

A er that, he turned around and le !

Qin Ruoxian shook her head weakly. Lin Feng was too impulsive and arrogant.

"You're not a doctor. You really shouldn't have done anything," she thought.

At the same time, there was a trace of doubt in her heart. Lin Feng had previously advised Qin Hongling to go to the
hospital, and now something really happened!

Was it just a coincidence?
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